Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, July 23, 2019
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on July 23, 2019.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, Barbara Dewyea, Carol Hamel, Patty Fryk, Candy Vear, Ralph Monticello, Tracey Morin
1. Adam opened the meeting at 6:00 PM.
To accommodate those present, the Selectboard moved to:

2. Additions and Deletions to the Agenda:


b. Under#10

d. Dana Draper: Letter from Ralph Monticello.  Ralph Monticello spoke about the adverse effect that a proposed salvage yard would have on the population of the town of Eden.  Drainage into waterways, pollution as well as visually impairing the beauty of the landscape. He would not support the salvage yard.
3. Citizens Input:  None at this time.

4. Approve minutes of July 09, 2019: Ricky made the motion to approve the minutes of July 09, 2019 as written.  Approved.
5. Beach Update:

Patty Fryk spoke about how she was approached by DCF to donate a campsite for a homeless family.  The proposed timeframe would be 2 weeks to 2 months.  The Selectboard did not feel as if this was a direction that our small and overloaded campground should entertain. Electric work needed at the campground is needed due to low voltage issues. Adam spoke with an electrician, who will come out this fall to take care of the issue.  It was also brought up that campers in the tent sites were swimming off the tent site shoreline. This is not allowed and all swimming must be done at the designated swimming area. Patty asked about getting a credit card machine for the campground.  The Selectboard is looking into this to see if it’s something that is feasible.
a. VDEC Watershed Management: project on Lake Eden, Amy Picotte


The watershed management is working to control storm water runoff and approached the Town, hoping to do work at the campground.  The Selectboard had questions about what they wanted to do and where, but unfortunately the work, was being done before the Selectboard could discuss the planned improvements.  It was decided, the removal of an invasive species would be done at this time and a meeting with a walk around the campground, to understand exactly what they proposed, should be set up. 
6. Dog Officer Update: The dog officer forms and book needs to be brought back to the town, a call will be placed.
7. Constable Update:  None at this time.
8. Health Officer Update: Amanda Cady will continue in this position.  Rick made a motion.  Approved.
9. 911 Discussion Candy Vear:  Candy and Marvin Whitcomb canvased an area around the lake for the 911 markers and realized the 911maps have roads that a drawn incorrectly, and have old numbers. Also there are roads that are so narrow that the fire department would not be able to get pumper trucks down them in an emergency. In an effort to identify those areas of concern, Candy and Marvin, would have to spend the time and effort to correct these issues.  Marvin would need to be compensated for his time on this project.  Rick would like an estimated timeframe in which this could be done and the hourly rate that would be paid.  We need correct information for emergency response. Rick also stated the 911 markers need to be on longer poles because winter snow will cover the height of the poles.
10.
Road Commissioner Report:

a. 
Update Knowles Flat Twin Culverts: Invoices requested, have been sent       and we are waiting to hear back.

b. 
MRGP Update:
i. MRGP Segment Grant – East Hill: Rick reported that ledge was hit during construction and plans changed to accommodate that.  Construction should be finished before July 31, 2019.
c.
Speed Sign Update: LCSD replied that their cart is being repaired.  When repairs are complete the cart would be available for a fee and we would be contacted. 

e. VT Trans New Codes and Standards:  Review and consider adoption.  We can’t take class 4 roads and do what is required in the new codes and standards. Rick stated that there is no way we could afford to follow these standards for class 4 roads. Tracey Morin proposed maybe we could refer to Eden’s class 4 standard, excluding hydraulically connected roads. Tracey stated that we need to do some work to the agreement to make it work for Eden.
 To accommodate those present, the Selectboard moved to:

2.  Additions & Deletions to the Agenda: 


a. Letter from Eden Auditors: a letter was submitted to the Selectboard asking for Tracey Morin’s assistance during the maternity leave of Kristi Ehlers.  Rick motion to accept, Approved   
Returning to the Agenda:

g Three Arce Rule Update: Rick asked, does it include impervious surfaces, roofs, parking lots and roads, or is it all connected. More information is needed. 
h. .Update of other activity of the Highway Dept.: Brush cutting along Lake Shore Drive.
i. Access Permit date for Special Meeting to complete Driveway inspections:  Monday July 29th, 5:30pm.
j. Open Mowing Bids: Newspaper ad was placed requesting bids for roadside mowing.  Two bids were received, HC Property Management and William Adam.  HC Property Management’s bid was for $5400 for class 2 and class 3 roads (30) miles both sides for a total of 60 miles. William Allen bid was for $73.00 dollars an hour and moving equipment to and from town garage $200 total.  He will do all class roads. Estimated time required about 72 hours from past mowing.  Barbara motioned to except the bid from William Allen, Approved.
11.  Review of Town Use of ECS Building & Grounds Agreement update: Rick motioned to accept and sign.  Approved. The Selectboard signed the revised agreement which will now be sent to the School for their signature.
12.  Delinquent Tax Sale Property: Candy gave an update.  
13.  Green Mountain Support Services Prize Bingo Lake Eden season pass: Selectboard approved.
14. Fire Department Equipment: Joint Resolution for consideration: Jim Barlow has a revision after reading through the original presented to the Town of Eden.  Jim also suggested a Capital Plan between both North Hyde Park and Eden. Which will be revisited in October at the budget meeting.
15. Vermont League of Cities and Towns: Site survey results. They reviewed the Beach and the Town office. Three low priority issues were found at the town office. Storage in front of the electrical panel that restricted access and clearance and fire extinguishers were not being inspected on a monthly basis. Emergency lighting did not test properly. A medium priority issue was a drop off that exists at the surfacing transition on handicapped access ramp.  Beach had two low priority issues.  At least one gasoline container in use for gas or diesel fuel was not DOT approved.  Storage in front of the electrical panel prevented unrestricted access and clearance. These issues are being addressed at this time.
16.    Ratify additions & deletions of July 9, 2019 meeting:
a. Under #8
i. Health officer update: Term ending 8/31/2019

      b Under #6


i. Letter of resignation from Justin Gillen 

Ricky made the motion to ratify the additions and deletions from the July 9th as listed above in #16 a.& b. Approved.

      17.  FYI: Letter from Shelia Goss: Belvidere Pond has trash and debris at the access area and this area should be monitored.
      18.  Any other business: Tracey Morin letter to the Selectboard 
      16. Sign orders (5):  Five (5) orders were reviewed and signed.
      17. Adjourn:  Meeting adjourned at 9:55PM.  

Unapproved minutes. 
Carol Hamel
Town Administrative Assistant 
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